
Shutesbury Board of Health 

May 15, 2019 

 

 

Present: Catherine Hilton, clerk; Arleen Read, Norene Pease, Al Werner, board members; Garrett 

Simonsen, guest. 

 

May 1 minutes were apparently not distributed, so not approved. 

 

Discussion:  

 With Garrett Simonsen, a new Shutesbury resident and emergency planning consultant who offers his 

assistance to the Board of Health, discussion of  the history and current and future state of EDS planning 

in Shutesbury and the region.  MAPHCO meeting June 25; some of us will attend.  MAPHCO is looking for 

membership support for taking the next year to assess alternative organizational structures that would 

potentially bring more disciplines into EDS planning and response. 

155 Leverett Road: still waiting for the well permit application. 

Follow-up on minutes: per Town Clerk, the only acceptable reason for redacting the minutes before 

posting them online is if there is medical information. 

 


